
  

 

JUNE 2023 MANAGER’S REPORT 

1. EV Charging Stations – The Phase 2 Application for EV Charging has been 

submitted. At this time we have no news on awards.  

 

2. Bi-Plane Hangar – We are seeking authorization from the Board to proceed with 
signing a contract with Boss Construction for the removal of the Bi-Plane Hangar. 
Once contracts are signed, we will receive a timeframe for completion.   
 

3. PAPI project – The Runway 34 PAPI arrived this week and has been installed. 
However, we are still awaiting the arrival of a few items that will put it online. Next 
steps will include calibration and an FAA flight check. The old units will remain 
operational until installation of the new units.  
 

4. Wetland Maintenance – The south end wetland areas have been clear of noxious 
weeds and are looking great. While we are hopefully to be on the SJC Youth 
Conservation Corp schedule for westside work, their program may not be running 
this summer due to staffing issues. (If you know of anyone who may be a good fit 
in the field, send them to the SJC Conservation folks!). Port staff will also continue 
to conduct work in accordance with goals.  
 

5. Planning Grant – The FAA planning grant agreement for the Floodplain Analysis 
and Westside Study/ALPU is ready for signing. The language in last month’s 
resolution covered only the state grant, so we are seeking approval this month for 
the FAA portion.  
 

6. Commissioner Seats #3 and #5 – The two seats on the November ballot have 
candidates in both. The League of Women Voter’s is hosting a candidate forum on 
July 12th at 6pm at the Eastsound Fire Station.    
 

7. Annual Audit – We are still working on the 2022 Annual Audit with a deadline of 
June 30th.  
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